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1 October 2010
EFRAG European Financial Reporting Advisory Group

35 square de Meeûs

B-1000 Brussels

Belgium

Consultation on Proactive Work

Dear Sir / Madam,
As you may be aware SwissHoldings, the Swiss Federation of Industrial and Services Groups in Switzerland, represents 47 Swiss groups, including most of the country’s major industrial and commercial enterprises. We very much welcome the opportunity to comment on the above-mentioned consultation paper. Our response below has been prepared in conjunction with our member companies.
We strongly believe that it is important for European preparers’ (and users’) views to be properly articulated and heard in the technical debates. In this response we do not enter into any consideration of the particular projects which are mentioned in the consultation paper, as our principal concern is with the overall approach. We have to say that, with very few exceptions, we have so far been somewhat disappointed with EFRAG’s PAAinE papers. They have tended to be rather academic and theoretical, without clear linkage to practical improvements in financial reporting from the viewpoint of preparers and users, the primary parties involved in financial reporting, and have also tended to be “studies” without coming to useable conclusions. They have been very much standard-setter papers, often somewhat distanced from practical considerations. Furthermore, we have not identified widespread awareness of the work among the preparers and users most concerned, as may be judged by the sources of responses.

Consequently we warmly recommend EFRAG and particularly its PRC for the future to support European capital market participants by focusing pro-active work exclusively on topics where practically useful output can be expected to emerge. As a concrete example we would like to cite “the IFRS7 syndrome”, where industrial and commercial companies like our members could be relieved of some of the excessive burden of disclosure requirements designed purely with financial institutions in mind. How could financial reporting standards like IFRS7 be constructed in a sufficiently differentiated fashion to result in more relevant decision-useful information without imposing the waste of sometimes enormous extra costs for a one-size-fits-all formulation? Emissions trading is a similar area where practical improvements could be achieved for the benefit of the European capital market. We believe that preparers such as our members would be very willing to participate in working-groups on such themes which can produce practically useful results and where standard-setters working in isolation cannot be expected to achieve such positively helpful output. Financial reporting is, after all, only a means to an end, not an end in itself.
Thank you very much for your attention to the above. 

Yours sincerely,

SwissHoldings

Federation of Industrial and Service Groups in Switzerland
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